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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th November 2017
Present:


Zena Ellis


Chairman


Andy Reid


Secretary


Thom Darby


Treasurer

Phil Nitchen


Mens Captain


Christine Lathwell
Ladies Captain


Dave Debnam


Andy Ward

Helen Morris

Miriam Linforth

Mark Layzell

 Chairman’s Comments
This month started with the Willow 10K which saw a large group of Striders mixed with Dunstable Road Runners and parkrunners to form the purple parkrun team in memory of Lisa Langford. It was an emotional day but a beautiful one, I’m sure Lisa would have been so proud to see so many of her friends and fellow runners sporting purple and running for her. 

October is when we see the clocks go back, the evenings get darker and the start of our cross country season. The first cross country event of the year is probably the toughest with the infamous stream in Wellingborough. We had a strong team of Striders taking part, including many new faces to cross country, well done all who ran.

The Love Luton Half Marathon was back again at the end of the month with the new 10K happening alongside. This is one of my favourite races of the year and the first one I have missed, it sounded like a great day for it, with a big group of Striders out in force and some amazing times achieved. Well done to all those who managed to get a PB on such an undulating course. 

The club is 35 years old this year and to mark this Cheryl made a beautiful cake for the October social, thank you. This is also our last committee meeting of the current committee and I would like to thank you all for your support and encouragement this year and I look forward to the new ideas, challenges and enthusiasm the new committee will bring to the club. 

Stay safe and stay seen when running, zena
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Apologies
None
Previous Minutes
The minutes for October were accepted.
Matters Arising
None

Secretarys Report

The Watford Santa dash details
SEAA AGM notification

Wokingham half marathon date

iRun lighting advert

VIGA Sportswear

Michael Tucker EA problem

Jordan Joseph apparel

The London Big Half marathon

Matthew Lewis EA

Beds AGM

London Marathon application for club places

Training holidays offer

Inspire Christmas hours

Treasurer’s Report

Cash £285.93p
Bank £10309.41p
Charity:£2144.02p
Running Report
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Year running report 2016-217.

This year has been a very strong one, with hundreds of PB’s being achieved, some excellent team results and a good few club records being broken, 1 of which had stood for over a decade. We have also had several county champions and Luton series champions. We could have easily had 5 members a month winning a strider of month award based on running alone. We could also have easily had the same amount of striders winning an award through selfless acts, with members  helping the club and its other members, often at the detriment of their own progress. That’s why being members and the captains of the club makes Christine and I so proud and why Stopsley striders is such a fantastic club to be part of. We are both very appreciative of the support and help given to us in our 8 months as captains and hope that continues for the next 12 months.

We start in November, which generally signals the beginning of the quieter months for racing, as many are concentrating on cross country or are starting their spring marathon training. After a slow start in the first cross country (no one likes Wellingborough) we made up some ground by moving from 10th position up to 7th in the 2 fixtures at Wotton and Letchworth, a fantastic improvement and excellent team running. At the Wolverton 5 mile, John Chapman finished 2nd male in the V55 category.

In December we had a few striders run the Bedford half, where Pat Blessing ran a PB and finished his year with a strong indicator of what was to come in 2017. John Chapman finished 1st Vet 55 male and Chris Lamont finished 1st vet 60 male. At the cross country fixture we managed to finish 4th place overall, an amazing effort by all involved. 

In January loads of striders ran double Parkruns on new year’s day. We had our final cross country fixture and ended up 6th place overall which is a great finishing position considering where we were after race 1. Special mention to Gez and Martin Fallon, Maria Petts, Christine Lathwell, Daniel Mann and Rob Barnes, all of whom ran all 5 races. Christine finished 1st V35 lady overall and then went on to finish as 62nd lady in the southern cross country race.  

In February Rob Barnes ran 45 miles at the St peters Ultra race and finished 1st, but also became the 2nd fastest person to ever run the course. Alan Barry ran a PB at the Hillingdon half, which was just the start of what has been an extraordinary year of running for him.

In March the races sheets started filling up a bit quicker and the PB’s started flowing. At the first MK running festival of the year, we had strong representation over the weekend with a good few PB’s being achieved. Liz Rollinson broke the Female vet 45 club record in the 20 mile race with a time of 2.34.14 and Tony Riley was 1st in the Vet 70 category in the same race. Christine Lathwell won 1500 metres gold in V40 category at the British masters and was also 1st vet 35 lady at the sandy 10 miler. Chris Lamont finished 2nd Vet 60 at sandy and Rob Barnes finished 2nd in the Kingston 16.2 mile breakfast run. We also saw the 100th running of Wardown Park run, an amazing achievement for all involved in the organising of it and the event seems to be going from strength to strength.

In April, or spring marathon month we had all sorts going on, from club championship races to a plethora of marathons being run. It was a truly amazing month of running. At our 20 mile club championship race at Oakley Liz Rollinson improved the Vet45 female club record by 2 mins by completing it in 2.32.59 and was also the female V45 beds county champion , Christine Lathwell broke the female vet40 record with a time of 2.25.30 and was female V40 county champ, Gez Fallon was the male V45 county champ. Not to be upstaged Tony Riley set a new Male vet 70 club record and was also county champion in that age group running in a time of 3.13.36. Linda Scanlan also ran a PB and along with Liz Rollinson and Christine Lathwell was part of the ladies team that finished in 1st place. We had a few striders being by the seaside for the Brighton marathon, it was a scorching hot day and there some fantastic runs despite the conditions, special mention to Ian Pitkin who nearly collapsed due to dehydration only a few miles from the end, but after 45 minutes with the paramedics, carried on to finish the race. We had our 10k club championship race at Flitwick, which turned out to be an extremely successful race.  Gez Fallon was male V45 county champ, Stuart Harries was Male V40 Beds Champ, Chris Lamont was V60 Beds champ, Pat Blessing achieved a Pb and was also Male Vet 50 County champ, Derek Christopher was male Vet 65 county champ, Tommy Murphy was V75 county champ and Patrick Hough was male vet80 county champ. Karen Ashby was 1st Female Vet 55 in the race and the county, Linda Scanlan was senior and V35 county champ, as well as again being part of the female team that came 1st along with Liz Rollinson and Liz Davies. We had London marathon day or what is now known as missing bus and mad scramble to the start day. The shocking service from Barton coaches helped show the amazing striders spirit when everyone mucked in to try and find solutions to the problems caused. All striders made it to the start on time and the results were fantastic despite the stress, Rob Barnes who was suffering with a dodgy gut ran an amazing time of 2.48.52, Christine Lathwell set a new female V40 club record of 3.17.15 and Liz Rollinson set a new club female V45 record of 3.21.59. 

In may we had a very quiet month in comparison to April, there was another mk running festival  where there were impressive debuts from Daniel Mann in the marathon and Tom Rankin in the half marathon. Vanessa Thompson did a great job of pacing the sub 2hr in the half, coming in 19 seconds under 2hrs. Chris Lamont was 1st in the vet 60 category in the half. Christine Lathwell became the beds county and eastern masters female Vet40 champion in the 5k on the track.

June saw our 5k Club Championship race at Marston and the beginning of the Luton road race series.  John Chapman ran the Banbury 5mile and finished 2nd Vet 55. At Marston we had another successful race, Rob Barnes, Tom Rankin and Adrian Copp made up the men’s team that finished in 1st place. John Chapman was 1st male V55, Linda Scanlan was 1st female V35 and Liz Rollinson who is seemingly looking to conquer all the female V45 club records, took down another one in a time of 21.52 and was also 1st Fv45 in the race. A good few striders turned out at the Bedford 10k with Mr consistent John Chapman finishing as 1st male Vet50. We had a striders 3k time trial with a view of encouraging runners to beat a PB at the fairlands relay, 29 striders of various abilities took part in what was a very enjoyable event, with lots of team spirit and encouragement being shown. Mark Layzell completed his London Parkrun tour in order to raise money for the Willow foundation and had a well deserved and well supported homecoming at wardown parkrun.  At the end of the month we had the John O’ Callaghan 5 mile where Rob Barnes broke the male senior Club record in a time of 28.34 and was also 1st  in the beds county champ. Linda Scanlan was 3rd lady home.

In July a few striders went to the lovely setting of the new forest where John Chapman finished 1st in the V55 category of the 10 mile race. There were the final 2 races of the Luton series, Adrian Copp was Male vet 45 champ, but due to a stupid ruling was not acknowledge as such by the organisers, Linda Scanlan was 3rd lady overall.  The beginners had their graduation at parkrun, it’s nice to see so many of them stay on with the club and also to see the huge improvements that they continued to make. At the Doug Anderson memorial John Chapman was 1st male V55 in the race and in turn county champ, Paul Keech wasn’t far behind in 3rd, Karen Ashby was 3rd in the race and the county in the female Vet55 category, Gez Fallon was 2nd in the Male Vet45 category and Chris Lamont was  2nd male Vet 60. Tom Rankin ran the Beatrix potter timed event and in 5hrs managed to run 36.1 miles. Rob Barnes took on the 100 mile Lakeland ultra in the lake district, which sounded like hell on earth, but he finished in an excellent time of 24hrs48mins59seconds. We had what I believe to be a record turn out at the Fairlands valley 3k relays, The team spirit and encouragement amongst us was brilliant, special mention to Daniel Lewis, Hannah Fothergill and Alan Barry who ran a second leg to fill in the gaps.

August was a quieter month. We had or Alf brown race and our Stopsley 5 and 10 mile races. Dawn Keveren for won the Alf Brown and there some fantastic runs from striders in our race. In the 10 mile Rob Barnes and Tom Rankin finshed 1st and 2nd respectively, Linda Scanlan was 1st female, Adrian Copp was 1st male vet 40 and Alan Weir was 1st Male vet70. In the 5 mile, Hannah Fothergill was 1st senior lady and Vanessa Thompson was 3rd lady overall, John Chapman was 3rd male overall, Kat Tuloo was 1st female V35, Phil Abbitt was first male vet65 and Tommy Murphy was 1st male Vet70. 

September was Pb central and we had our 10 mile club championship race at Leighton,  it was also a Beds championship race and our runners did well, Paul Keech was 2nd place in the male vet55 category, Pam Abbitt was 1st female Vet65 and her hubby Phil was 1st Male vet65. A few striders headed down to Hitchin for the 5k, there were a good few Pb’s and Christine Lathwell finished as 3rd Lady overall. At the Henlow 10 mile Chris Lamont started his attack on the Male vet 65 club records by setting a new one in a time of 1.08.01.

October saw the beginning of cross country season and the Love luton half marathon and 10k. It was a very exciting month for Christine Lathwell as she was selected as a reserve to represent England at the British and Irish cross country international, congratulations Christine. At Standalone 10k Chris Lamont broke the vet 65 record in a time of 40.18, he then went on to break the Male vet 65 club record at the great eastern half in a time of 1.29.09. Christine Lathwell was 2nd senior lady at ampthill cross country. Alan Barry had an astonishing marathon run at the Chicago marathon, finishing in 2.54.04, the time is even more impressive as he was ill during the race. At our first cross country fixture we had a solid start finishing in 7th place overall at Wellingborough, with Rob Barnes leading the way by finishing 3rd. At the Love Luton running festival, an amazing 19 Pb’s were achieved. In the 10k Teresa Abbott was first in her age group. In the half Christine Lathwell was 1st female v45, pam abbitt was 1st female v65 and John Chapman was 1st male vet 55.

As I said at the start it has been an amazing year of running, here’s hoping for next year to be even more successful.

Strider of the Month 
Dawn Keverin
Siobhan Jenkins

Chris Lamont

Next Social

Date will be 23rd November
Suggestions

None
A.O.B. 

New Club kit. The website is up and running and kit is selling.
Add Marathon ballot to agenda for the AGM, and approval of the vice presidents.

Christmas social date is 14/12/17

Awards coaches meeting is 4/01/18

Open evening is 15/01/18

No club meetings 21st Dec until 4/01/18

Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on 4th December 2017
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